Hardin County Board of Education
c/o Mrs. Teresa Morgan, Superintendent

Hardin County Schools

65 W.A Jenkins Road

Elizabethtown, KY 42701

May 31, 2018
Mrs. Morgan and Members of the Board:


The 2017-2018 North Middle School Based Decision Making Council has been focused on student achievement.

The 2017-2018 Council was made up of the following individuals:

Jeff Lowman

Principal/Chairperson

Neal Gibbs

Teacher

Connie Abell

Teacher

Kayla Edlin          
Teacher

Amber Galland

Parent

Darren Gillespie

Parent

SBDM Council Annual Report:

A.  Subcommittees and Membership:

Culture Committee: Michelle Reynolds, Lisa Sturman, Kayla Edlin, Nicole Coogle, Connie Abell, Steve Everage, Te’Andra Parker, Mandy Cassetty, Ray Kennedy, Shaun Boykins and Jodie Bodnar .  This committee planned events to positively impact school culture to include tailgating events, several faculty get-togethers throughout the year, faculty sporting events, twelve days of Christmas wherein faculty members received twelve days of gifts/treats, goodie carts throughout the year wherein administrators delivered snacks to teachers during the school day, food trucks throughout the year, faculty birthday cards and cards of appreciation sent to staff members throughout the year, teacher luncheons throughout the school year, and spirit week during Red Ribbon week and the week prior to KPREP. Approximately $1500.00 was raised through weekly spirit days; this money is awarded to former North Middle students in scholarships. Twenty-four students were taken to Kohl’s for holiday shopping as a result of community donations. The committee also planned MAP rewards and field day. Positive post cards were mailed to students from faculty members throughout the year and faculty members “named and claimed” specific students to encourage their performance on KPREP. 
PBIS Committee: Jeff Lowman, David Allen, Lisa Sturman, Michelle Reynolds, Matt Varney, Derrick Bunnell, Shaun Boykins, Connie Abell, Neal Gibbs, Jodie Bodnar, and Jennifer Armes. This committee met throughout the year to review positive supports, consider staff and student suggestions, and analyze behavior data.  Positive behavior supports were implemented with fidelity to include direct instruction in behavior expectations, an elaborate reward system, a specific behavior flow chart and weekly student recognition. Over 100 students were recognized as a “big deal” at North Middle for.   
B. Areas Addressed:  

RTI/KSI classes for math/reading taught by specific teachers.  

RTI/KSI classes scheduled based on triangulated data to include RIT bands from NWEA, student grade/performance in subject, and teacher input. 
MAP Assessment administered in Math and Reading during the fall, winter, and spring for all students.  Student growth was monitored.  
MAP results reviewed with the SBDM Council fall, winter, and spring. 
  Individual Learning Plans (ILPs) were created for all students

 PBIS was implemented and supported school-wide to include:  weekly drawings of student awarded “blue tickets” for demonstrating North Middle traits, end of the month rewards, end of trimester  rewards, and big deal students.   

Practice KPREP tests were administered throughout the year. 
District PL days continued and were beneficial. 

Instructional rounds were conducted throughout the year by staff members and administration. Feedback was provided. 

Our Family Resource Youth Service Center coordinator and Title I coordinator worked together to host parent/student activities such as Fall into Reading and Technology night. 

Through our Family Resource Youth Service Center, North Middle hosted 5th grade tours and “Operation Middle School”, a summer program to help acclimate incoming 6th graders. 

PGES conference sessions were held between teachers and administrators throughout the year. 

PLCs met and reported data, which was shared with SBDM council, throughout the year. 

C. Success and Additional Information:  

First day of school, community members invited to greet students including "Big Red" from WKU.

North Middle Traits were established and frequently reviewed. 

JLC participated in Feeding America, presenting the colors at ballgames, and mentoring Woodland Elementary Students. 

Cierra Hamilton was recognized as “Tuesday’s Teen” for  the  Presidential Volunteer Award.

North Middle students attended a play at the PAC performed by NHHS students and NHHS presented Willie Wonka at North Middle in the spring. 
8th grade students attended a Career Expo at EC3. 

North Middle hosted a social media assembly for all students. 

A number of 8th grade students were selected for NHHS color guard. 

North Middle students are members of the Energy Audit team. 

A number of North Middle students competed in the winter STLP competition, and the vex robotics competition. 

NMS archers competed at the state tournament for the first time.

NMS quick recall team won the district championship. Several students qualified for the state academic team competition.

In January,  21 students were selected to the Fourth District All-District Middle School Band, which was the highest number selected from any middle school. Four of those students received the highest score in their instrument division, ranking them as first chair. 

In April, at KMEA Heartland Solo and Ensemble Festival, 24 solo and ensemble events from North Middle received a rating of distinguished on their performance. 

Three solo and ensemble events from North Middle received a rating of proficient. 
North Middle band performed for the community during the winter.  In the spring, two additional concerts were held in addition to performing at nursing home facilities.
North Middle symphonic band participated in the Heartland Festival and received a proficient rating.

North Middle hosted Pastries for Patriots and a Veterans Day Assembly.

Black History Month panel with community leaders including the Lt. Governor.

North Middle students attended the Beta convention. 

Three  students were nominated for McCoy’s Young Achiever Award. 

The 8th grade formal was a huge success.
A number North Middle students and events were featured in the News Enterprise. 

Rick Skeeters honored a student each month as the State Farm Student of the Month. 

Newsletters were sent home with each progress report and report card. 

8th grade students went to Washington, D.C. over spring break

Triathlon Olympian Michael Smith served as a guest speaker. 

North Middle implemented an after school “Success” program wherein students could get help with whatever they were struggling with in class. 

More than 100 North Middle students received the “I’m a Big Deal at North Middle” award. Exemplary students are nominated by teachers weekly. 

